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Park Advisory Board Regular Meeting Minutes – 11/23/21



UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PARK ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, November 23, 2021
7:00PM
The Blaine Park Advisory Board met in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, November 23, 2021.

1. Chair Bird called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.
2.
ROLL CALL

Members Present:  Boardmembers Lester, Lizakowski, Paulseth, Ryerson and Chair Bird. Adjunct Member Drew Brown.
Members Absent:
Boardmembers Keraka and Walsdorf.

Staff Present:
Jerome Krieger, Senior Parks and Recreation Manager.
Guest:
None.

3.
Approval of Minutes:  October 26, 2021
Motion by Boardmember Paulseth to approve the minutes of October 26, 2021 as presented.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Lester.  Motion approved unanimously.

4. Open Forum for Citizen Input

Chair Bird opened the Open Forum at 7:02PM.
No one appeared to address the Commission.

Chair Bird closed Open Forum at 7:03PM.
5.
New Business

5.1
Motion 21-168, Recommendation of the 2022-2026 Capital Improvement Plan for Park Development Funds.
Senior Parks and Recreation Manager Krieger stated at the October 26, 2021 Park Board meeting staff presented the 2022 to 2026 budget for the Parks Development Capital Improvement Plan (CIP). Staff presented the budget in detail for upcoming projects for the next five years. It was noted, at the October meeting there was some missing information on the budget sheet for the Band Shell and the ending balances for the Parks CIP. Staff presented the updated version of the Parks CIP account along with the Band Shell project budget and recommended approval of the 2022-2026 CIP for Park Development Funds.
Chair Bird recommended the Aquatore Park project be broken down in a separate document to provide the board members with greater information on the funding, donations and expenditures for this project. 
Motion by Boardmember Lester to recommend to City Council the 2022-2026 Capital Improvement Plan for Park Development and the Band Shell project budget.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Lizakowski.

Motion approved unanimously.

5.2
Motion 21-169, Recommendation for establishing the 2022 Park Dedication fees for the City of Blaine.
Mr. Krieger stated revenue for the capital improvement plan comes from park dedication fees required of all new residential, commercial, and industrial development. Park dedication fees are adjusted annually by the percentage of increase in the fair market value of undeveloped land within the city with an annual increase not to exceed 10%. The Park Board recommended the City Council approve a no increase in residential fees and no increase for both commercial and industrial in 2021. The current park dedication fee structure is as follows:

 •   $4,449/per residential unit

•   $8,704/per acre of commercial development

•   $6,702/per acre of industrial development

Mr. Krieger explained residential park dedication fees are split with 65% to parks and 35% to open space. Commercial and industrial park dedication fees go 100% to parks.  Staff is recommending the Park Board consider no increase to residential, commercial, and industrial based on discussions with Blaine’s City Manager, Community Development Director, Public Works Director and Finance Director about the current development climate and how our current fees are structured. In addition, the City Council previously has been comfortable in the middle for both residential and commercial with the comparable cities.
Motion by Boardmember Paulseth to recommend to the City Council to establish park dedication fees for 2022 with a 0% increase for residential, commercial and industrial properties.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Ryerson.

Motion approved unanimously.

5.3
Motion 21-170, Mary Ann Young Center Report.
Shelley Johnson introduced herself to the park board and provided the group with a report on all of the programs, activities and meals that the city has been offering at the new Mary Ann Young Center.  She discussed the partnerships MAYC has in place for educational programs and travel.  It was noted MAYC also sponsors cards, carving, variety shows and concerts along with themed holiday parties for seniors. She commented further on the meals that were provided to seniors at MAYC. 
Chair Bird thanked Ms. Johnson for the wonderful presentation. He stated he was happy to see the seniors being able to return to MAYC for a plethora of activities post-COVID.
Boardmember Ryerson explained he appreciated the variety of activities that were being offered at MAYC. 

Chair Bird questioned what age group was being served at MAYC.  Ms. Johnson reported the population was generally 55 and over. 
Informational; no action required. 

5.4
Motion 21-171, Park Board Updates
Mr. Krieger provided the Board with an update on the following matters: 
Aquatore Shelter Replacements - The shelters are scheduled to arrive on site by December 6th. We have a substantial completion date of December 20th for the shelters.
 
Sunrise Trail and Happy Acres projects are still waiting for final approval from Coon Creek watershed.  Staff was hoping to receive approval in December with work beginning in 2022.
 
Monument signs for Lexington Athletic Complex and Blaine Wetland Sanctuary started construction this week.
 
Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Shelter and Restroom Facility - The city is moving forward with WSB and Associates and HCM Architects for the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Shelter and Restroom facility project. A kick-off meeting will take place in December.
 
Band shell update - We received 5 quotes for the Architectural and Design Services. ISG Incorporated from Mankato, Minnesota was the low quote. Staff will be presenting this to council on Monday, December 6.

Further discussion ensued regarding the pedestrians that were crossing from the Lexington Athletic Complex to the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary.   It was noted staff would be working with engineering and the county to see if a trail can be put in place for pedestrian safety. 
Trail Pavement Management - Braun Intertec was able to do a partial assessment of some of the trails and parking lots this fall. They are tabulating the scores and will be providing us the assessment of those parks by January. They will continue with the other parks and trails in the spring.
 
A winter celebration with children’s activities, smores and a bonfire would be held on Sunday, November 28 at Tom Ryan Park beginning at 5:30PM.  It was noted this event was being sponsored by the Blaine Festival. 

There will not be a December Park Board meeting.

6.
Adjournment

Boardmember Lizakowski motioned to adjourn.  Boardmember Lester seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Chair Bird adjourned the meeting at 7:56PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Heidi Guenther
Minute Maker Secretarial 

